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Dear Mr. Cincotta:
Pursuant to the provision of 23 M.R.S.A. 704-A and Chapter 305 of the Maine Department of Transportations Regulations, The City of Portland Planning Board, through their Delegated Review Authority, has considered the application of Morrill’s Crossing with supporting data, City review, and other materials submitted.  The City finds the project is in conformance with the reg
Project Description

In summary, the project consists of a 65,821 sq ft supermarket, 63,765 additional square feet of retail, 11 apartments on the second floor of one retail building, up to 24 townhouse condominiums, 12 apartments, a new boxing facility, a public multi-purpose recreational field, as well as associated stormwater and traffic improvements.

The development is expected to generate 1,120 passenger car equivalent trips during the weekday p.m. peak hour of adjacent street and 1,325  passenger car equivalent trips during the Saturday mid-day peak hour.

The Planning Board voted to approve the Traffic Movement Permit subject to the following conditions:
MITIGATION

The Applicant shall implement all aspects of the roadway improvement plan for Forest Avenue and Allen Avenue as illustrated on plans dated November 11, 2005 and April 20, 2006 prepared by Vanasse-Hangen-Brustlin.  This work shall include but not be limited to traffic signalization modifications, railroad signalization, necessary right-of-way acquisition, roadway widening, pedestrian improvements, etc.

The Applicant shall conduct a post-occupancy safety study for Morrill’s Corner (Forest Avenue between Warren Avenue and Stevens Avenue) confirming the safety benefits of their off-site mitigation plan.  If crash rates and patterns indicate existing problems either persist or have been exacerbated by the Project, the Applicant shall identify and implement other reasonable and appropriate improvement strategies to be approved by the City Traffic Engineer.

The Applicant shall provide a pavement marking plan for the southbound Forest Avenue left-turn lane between Warren Avenue and Allen Avenue for review and approval by the City Traffic Engineer.  The applicant will be responsible for full implementation of the plan.

The left-turn queue into the site at the Allen Avenue Driveway shall be extended to a length that will allow access without blockage to the through lane queue.  The revised plan shall be submitted for review and approval by the City Traffic Engineer. The applicant will be responsible for full implementation of the plan.

The Applicant shall conduct a post-occupancy Traffic Operations Study for Morrill’s Corner (Forest Avenue between Warren Avenue and Stevens Avenue/Allen Avenue between Forest Avenue and Site Drive) confirming the proposed off-site mitigation plan addresses impacts associated with the Project.  If significant queuing is documented following Project opening, the Applicant shall identify and implement other reasonable and appropriate improvement strategies, to be approved by the City Traffic Engineer.

Prior to the issuance of a building permit, the Applicant shall contribute $25,000.00 toward the implementation of the City of Portland Forest Avenue Safety Project.

Forest Street/Read Street/Adelaide Street – The implementation of an improvement plan at this location should reflect the modified Alternative as presented in the February 27, 2006 letter from VHB.  This plan restricts movements from Read Street and Adelaide 
Street to one-way flow towards Forest Avenue. The plan presented in the February 27th letter needs some refinement and modification to improve local accessibility issues.  This includes allowing two-way flow on a portion of Read Street between Bell Street and Forest Avenue.  Some minor geometric curb modification is likely.  The review and approval of the final concept plan by the City is required. The applicant will be required to implement the improvement plan in its entirety.  The applicant will also be asked to conduct a signal warrant study at the Forest Avenue/Bell Street intersection following build-out of the project and if traffic signals are warranted, the applicant will be required to contribute $25,000.00 to the installation of a traffic signal.

The applicant should submit, for annual review, a traffic demand management plan for City review and comment.

 The applicant shall undertake a post-development traffic study of the unsignalized intersections evaluated in the Traffic Impact Study prepared by Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc.  In the event that this study demonstrates that the impact from traffic attributable to the development is materially different than what was approved as part of the projects Traffic Impact Study, the applicant may be required to fund mitigation measures to address those impacts, to the extent that such mitigation is technically and economically feasible.  As well, the applicant shall be obligated to mitigate impacts created by the development, to the extent technically and economically feasible, which results in a degradation of traffic service at said intersections.

Signage (ground and overhead) and striping shall be in accordance with the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD), the Maine Department of Transportation standards, and City of Portland standards.

The proposed project effects the state highway and drainage systems and requires improvements to that system, the applicant must obtain approval of the design plans and coordinate work through MaineDOT’s State Traffic Engineer and the City of Portland.

Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.
Sincerely,

Alexander Jaegerman 
Planning Division Director
cc.: 
Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Manager
Thomas A. Errico, P.E., Wilbur Smith & Associates
Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel

Michael Bobinsky, Public Works Director

James Carmody, Transportation Manager
